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Meeting Date – November 15, 2022 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke 

 

Others Present:  Denise Monteiro – Recording Secretary, Francis Dagle – Director Leicester 

Regional Public Health Coalition, Trevor Bruso – Public Health Coordinator Leicester Regional 

Public Health, Miriam Nyante – Regional Human Services Director, Jamie Terry, Sanitarian 

Inspector Leicester Regional Public Health Coalition   

 

Michael Mazloff called the meeting to order at 5:35 PM.  

 

Approval of Minutes – September 20, 2022 – Michael made a motion to approve, Michelle 

seconded 2-0 APPROVED 

 

770 Salisbury Street – Septic Local Upgrade approval for Groundwater offset request 

 Jamie explained to the Board what was being requested and why. Jamie recommends the 

Board pass the Local Upgrade Approval. Michael made a motion to approve, Michelle 

seconded 2-0 APPROVED 

 

Title V Inspections Completed 

 27 Bailey Road – Passes  
 19 Stearns Lane – Passes 
 31 Miles Ave – Passes  
 4 Union Street – Passes  
 96 Cutler Road- Passes   
 47 St Mary’s Drive – Passes  
 26 Avery Heights Drive – Fails  

 
Systems Being Repaired 

 75 South Road – Replacement of septic system per Title 5 Spec. Replacement of septic 

tank with 1500 gallon tank 

 19 Bull Run – Decommission and hook up to town sewer 

 29 North Street – Replacement of septic tank 

 479 Quinapoxet Street – Complete replacement of system 

 26 Avery Heights Drive – Complete replacement of system using a presby system 



 

 

 770 Salisbury Street – Replacement of presby leach field system with a new oversized 

stone and pipe leach field.  

 

Health Agents Report/Updates 

 Francis announced to the Board that Helen Ganas – Public Health Nurse has resigned. 

The coalition is in the process of interviewing for the position. 

 Michael asked about the uptick of RSV. Michelle responded that the hospital is very full 

with RSV patients. 

 Trevor reported that he has done 30 food inspections since the last meeting 

 

New/Other Business 

 Michael asked for the status of an agent for Holden, Francis responded thsy are not 

getting any applicants. Job was posted 2 month ago. 

 Michael had some suggested changes for the Community Assessment Surveys. He 

reviewed the suggestions and asked that Miriam let Chris know, Miriam said Chris can 

share the surveys via Google Docs that way edits can be made. Michael asked that the 

discussion continue to next meeting. 

 Jamie asked the Board to consider emergency dispensing site or walkthrough. A Covid 

clinic or a flu clinic would qualify. There is also Community Health Connections which 

offer fully staffed mobile clinics. Michael would like to talk to the Town Planner about it. 

 
Next Meeting December 13, 2022 at 5:30 pm 
 
Adjourned 6:16 pm 

 


